
5  W o r c e s t e r  R o a d  ( P . O .  B o x  3 0 5 )  P r i n c e t o n ,  M A  0 1 5 4 1    |    O f f i c e  h o u r s  M o n . - W e d .  9 : 0 0  a m - 2 : 0 0  p m    |    ( 9 7 8 )  4 6 4 - 2 8 7 1  

Baptism 

Instruction is required for all parents seeking  

baptism of their child. Please contact the 

Rectory. 
 

Care of the Sick 

Please advise us of parishioners who are 

sick that we may keep them in prayer. We 

would also like to bring the Eucharist to 

those who cannot celebrate Mass with us in 

church. 
 

Confidential Prayer Line 

To add intentions call Ellen Calamari at 978-

660-3818 or the Rectory at 978-464-2871. 
 

Marriage 

Interviews, instruction and Pre-Cana are 

required. Please contact the Rectory at least 

one year in advance.  
 

Programs 

- Adult Bible Study 

Please contact the Rectory for class 

schedule. 
 

- Alcoholics Anonymous Meeting 

Wednesdays at 8:00 pm in the Parish Hall. 
 

MEETINGS 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

Development Committee  

978-464-2871 
 

Finance Council 

Chairperson: Gerald Gates (978) 464-5636 
 

Education Committee 

(978) 464-2871 
 

Liturgical Committee 

(978) 464-2871 
 

Evangelization & Outreach Committee 

(978) 464-2871 

SCHEDULE/MASSES 

Mon—Wed, Friday. ..................... 8:30 am 

Saturday  .....................................  4:30 pm 

Sunday  ........................... 8:30 & 10:30 am 
 

 Holy Days/Feast Day 8:30 am & 7:00 pm 

Your talents are welcome. We encourage you to call a ministry chairperson to find out more about our on-going programs. 
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Saturday, December 22nd   
4:00-4:30 PM Confessions   
 4:30 PM Jim and Leslie Greeley, requested by 

their Family  
Sunday, December 23rd 
 8:30 AM  Unrequested 
 10:30 AM For the Parish and its Parishioners  
Monday, December 24th         CHRISTMAS EVE 
 8:30 AM Unrequested 
 4:00 PM Children’s Christmas Carols 
 4:30 PM Children’s Christmas Liturgy 
 9:30 PM Concert of Christmas Carols 
 10:00 PM Christmas Mass  
Tuesday, December 25th CHRISTMAS DAY 
 10:30 AM Christmas Liturgy 
Wednesday, December 26th 
 8:30 AM Unrequested 
Friday, December 28th 
 8:30 AM Unrequested 
Saturday, December 29th   
4:00-4:30 PM Confessions   
 4:30 PM  For the Holy Souls 
Sunday, December 30th 
 8:30 AM  Richard Keller, requested by Harold 

and Ruth Rehrauer 
 10:30 AM Margaret Leroux, requested by Ray 

and Betty Leroux 

Fourth Sunday of Advent 
 

December 23, 2018 
 
Dear Friends, 
 Today’s gospel reading from Luke describes the 
story of Mary visiting Elizabeth.  These verses taken 
from the First Chapter of the Gospel of Luke state, 
“Mary set out and traveled to the hill country in haste to 
a town of Judah where she entered the house of 
Zechariah and greeted Elizabeth.  When Elizabeth heard 
Mary’s greeting, the infant leaped in her womb and 
Elizabeth filled with the Holy Spirit cried out in a loud 
voice and said, “Blessed are you among women and 
blessed is the fruit of your womb. And how does this 
happen to me that the mother of my Lord should come to 
me?  For at the moment the sound of your greeting 
reached my ears, the infant in my womb leapt for joy.  
Blessed are you who believed that what was spoken to 
you by the Lord would be fulfilled.” 
 As we reflect upon this meeting of Mary and 
Elizabeth, which is the Second Joyful Mystery of the 
Holy Rosary, let us remember that Mary left to see 
Elizabeth after receiving the greeting from the angel 
Gabriel.  Often in life, when people receive special news, 
they wish to share it with other folks.  This was also true 
for this fourteen-year-old girl who would become the 
mother of God’s Son, and the mother of all humanity.  
Elizabeth was overjoyed to see Mary, wondering why, 
“The mother of my Lord would come to me.”   John the 
Baptist would leap in his mother’s womb overjoyed at 
the presence of the Son of God in the womb of Mary. 
 Mary’s life would not be easy, but by accepting 
to be the handmaid of the Lord, her work of bringing 
souls to her Son had begun. 
 As we begin our celebration of Christmas on 
Monday evening, let us continue to give our hearts to 
our loving God.  May we be grateful to the Eternal 
Father for the gift of Jesus.  In prayer, may we thank 
Jesus for His willingness to become man, to live in this 
world, and to suffer, die and rise from the dead. 
 Have a wonderful and joy-filled Christmas 
celebration, and may God’s peace and love fill your 
lives. 
    Fr. Ed 

CHRISTMAS OPEN HOUSE 
 

The winners of the raffle items, which were 
drawn at the Open House, were: 
 
 Afghan      Pam Quinlan  
 50/50 raffle Gene Mongeau 

Congratulations! 
 

Thank you to all who purchased tickets for 
the raffle, and to those who donated their 
time and talents. 

FINANCE REPORT:  
 

 Due to the holiday printing schedule, the finance report 
for the weekend of December 15-16 will be printed in a 
future bulletin. 

Thank you to all who contributed so 
generously to the GIVING TREE.  
Christmas for the Veterans, the Boys 
at Nazareth Home, and the 
Seminarians will be even more joyful 
thanks to your thoughtfulness! 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS:    
 

The next class for the students in our Home Study 
Program will be Saturday, January 5, 2019, at 10 am. 



 

 
 

My dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
 The Church of the Nativity in 
Bethlehem stands as an ancient witness to the 
birth of Jesus Christ.  Originally constructed in 
327 A.D. over a cave venerated as the 
birthplace of Jesus, most of the original church 

was destroyed in a sixth century Samaritan revolt.  Rebuilt in 
565, the second church still stands today. 
 Through the centuries, the Church of the Nativity 
has been battered by time and weather.  It has suffered fires, 
earthquakes, desecrations and even gun battles.  The 
interior, too, suffers neglect as squabbles among Armenian, 
Greek and Catholic caretakers have delayed needed 
renovations to the roof, walls and paintings. 
 For some on the outside, the Church of the Nativity, 
battered, fortress-like and unattractive to the eye, is 
disappointing.  Even to some on the inside, the neglect is 
disheartening.   
 But then, descending a staircase to the cave below, 
one sees on the floor a silver star and the words, “Here 
Jesus Christ was born to the Virgin Mary.” Those words and 
that realization give one profound pause.  Here, on this very 
spot, salvation came, hope was born.  Here, Mary laid God’s 
Son in a manger.  To this very place, angels directed 
shepherds who hastened and worshiped.  In this very place, 
like Mary and Joseph, pilgrims for centuries knelt in awe 
and wonder.   From this spot, they have returned home, 
closer to God, renewed in faith, convinced anew of the great 
love of God who created us and draws us on.  Realizing all 
that, pilgrims are glad that they did not let the visible defects 
deter them from entering the Church and staying in it to 
reach the sacred spot. 
 In some ways, the Church of the Nativity might be a 
metaphor for today’s Church.  Scandals, desecration, and 
the neglect of some priests and bishops in past years have 
caused tremendous suffering and sullied the image of the 
Church.  Looking around from outside, some don’t want to 
enter.  Being discouraged on the inside, others have left.  
This, too, is tragic because it is only in the heart of the 
Church in the liturgy, sacraments, communion of the saints, 
the Scriptures and Tradition authentically handed on that 
one can regularly encounter the ordinary means of God’s 
saving graces.  Our world, our society and culture need 
those graces.  We must continue to remain vigilant in order 
to protect our children but we must also never forget the 
treasures that have been entrusted to the Church and offered 
to us in the sacraments.  The same Jesus, born at Bethlehem, 
and laid in the manger by Mary comes to us to nourish our 
souls, to bring us His love, healing and peace.   Like Mary, 
Joseph, the Shepherds, and the Magi, may that encounter 
give you and your loved ones joy and peace on Christmas 
and each week at Mass. 
 With every prayerful best wish for a Blessed and 
Merry Christmas, I remain 
 

  Sincerely yours in Christ, 
 

       Most  Reverend Robert J. McManus 
       Bishop of Worcester  


